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"The Ode"

The following letter was written with the committee's approval: -

Major General William Crews AO (Rtd)

National President RSL

Canberra.

15th Dec. 2003.

Dear Sir,      re "The Ode"

Recently we held our 54th Commemoration service in Kings Park in memory of those members of our Unit who paid the supreme sacrifice in World War II. A copy of our service is enclosed. On my suggestion the committee agreed that on this occasion our president should invite all present, approximately 180 people, to join with him in the saying of The Ode which they and it went off very well.

For some time now I have been advocating that more Australians should be encouraged to say The Ode so that they can get familiar with the words. Our children in particular should say The Ode at their school service, which most have prior to Anzac Day.

Some years ago I wrote to the President of the Returned & Services League in Perth along these lines but apart from an acknowledgment of my letter nothing came of it. It would seem the League is loath to depart from the protocol of only one person saying The Ode at remembrance services. This is a great pity.

Most old diggers would have heard The Ode said hundreds of times over the years and yet very few could recite the words correctly if asked to do so. A glaring example of The Ode being said incorrectly was at the remembrance service held in Changi not so very long ago when the President of the group saying the Ode got it wrong.

Often "the two shalls and one will" get mixed up and quite often we hear "one shall and two wills". I'm sure you know what I mean.

May we propose to your League that in the coming year all branches throughout Australia of your organisation request or invite all members to join together in the saying of The Ode. This to also apply when large gatherings of people attend remembrance services such as Anzac Day etc.

The League members will grow less as time passes. Now would be an opportune time for the League to act to ensure the beautiful lines of The Ode taken from Laurence Binyon's poem "For The Fallen", composed in August 1914, becomes familiar to today's generation and that of generations to come.

Yours sincerely,

J.W. Carey. OAM, Hon. Secretary.

The reply to the above dated 7th April 2004: -

Dear Mr Carey,

I wrote to you in January 2004 indicating that I would be raising your proposal in regards to the recitation of 'The Ode' at our National Executive meeting on 1-2 March 2004. I understand that you have subsequently phoned my office to enquire what the National Executive decided on the issue. I apologise for the delay in responding to you.

The National Executive noted both your letter of 15th December and my provisional response. They decided that there are longstanding traditions associated with the recital of 'The Ode' and as it is recognised that various groupings have their own individual arrangements, we would not wish to rule such that it would make an issue with those arrangements. The major concern of the National Executive is that the words of 'The Ode' are spoken correctly. Consequently, those of your groups who might wish to all recite 'The Ode' would be at liberty to do so but we would not want to mandate this for other activities. As with most of our commemorative endeavours, we do not wish to be too prescriptive. Appropriate modifications should generally be made to suit the circumstances of each commemorative event. Our concern is the accuracy of those words used and the sequence in which components of the commemorative service are undertaken.

I trust this is an acceptable response, and I thank you again for your suggestion.

Yours sincerely, Bill Crews.
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